

Live Oak Clinic Newsletter

Fall 2018

Providing Non-urgent, Primary Healthcare for the Indigent Uninsured

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Sanjay Aggarwal, MD
Rosemary Allen
Gloria Coker, RN
Emerardo Falcon, MD
Mary Fuchs
Richard Fugler, DDS, MD
Carol Janes
Chuck Jeffress, CPA
Pastor Cedric Johnson
Kelton Thomson
Rev. Dr. Alan Trafford

MEDICAL VOLUNTEERS

Sanjay Aggarwal, MD Gloria Coker, RN **Deby Crook, FNP-C Bob Edwards, RN** Richard Erickson, DO Holly Graves, RN **Emerardo Falcon, MD** Richard Fugler, MD, DDS **DDS Javeen Gowda, MD** Ranga Kattegummula MD Raj Mikkilenini, MD Jennifer Monical, FNP-C Juanita Oppermann, FNP-C Anupama Pant, MD Mitesh Patel, DO Joyce Shavers, RN Carol Wingfield, RN

Location:

102 Yaupon, Lake Jackson Covenant Evangelical Presbyterian Church

Phone: 979-388-0809 (ONLY during open hours)

Volunteer Highlights - Carol Wingfield



Meet Carol Wingfield, RN, a dedicated volunteer since the day Live Oak opened. Carol graduated from Houston's Hermann Hospital in 1966 with a Diploma in Nursing.

Her husband is a recent Dow retiree and they have been married for more than 50 years. She is a proud mother of two children and four grandchildren

Carol and her family lived in Brazil for 4 years, during which time she became fluent in Portuguese. This Portuguese background provided a basis for Carol to learn to speak Spanish, and even a little bit of French. The combination of

Carol's wide range of language skills plus her nursing education, has made her a huge asset to many areas at Live Oak Clinic.

While living in Lake Jackson and educating her two children, Carol worked as an RN for Brazosport Memorial Hospital for more than 20 years. She enjoys playing golf, sewing, gardening, and is an avid reader. She spends most of her fall weekends attending Texas A&M football games with her husband.

Carol considers volunteering at Live Oak to be a great experience. She enjoys interacting with the patients and with the other volunteers at the clinic. We are thankful to have Carol Wingfield as a part of our Live Oak Clinic team.



Welcome, Emerardo Falcon, Jr, MD,

to the Live Oak Clinic Board of Directors. Taking a critical eye to the future, we are eager to have his thoughtful suggestions shape our continued growth.

CONNECTIONS



Live Oak has launched a new website, designed with a fresh look, user-friendly navigation and updated information. Visit us at http://liveoakclinic.org/ and read our content, subscribe to our newsletter, share our website with others, leave your comments and return often to view our updates.

Thank you to Laura Coldewey, at Sunray Graphics, for a superb website that will meet our needs for many years. Our original website was created by Gerald Rovznovsky in 2008. It has served the needs of the clinic for many years but security concerns demand an update.

Although we maintain a Facebook page, the website receives many visitors who are seeking specific information about the clinic. It could be details about our schedule, eligibility requirements, questions about medications, the desire to change an appointment and the all-important offers to volunteer from those with needed skills.

Thank you for your continued interest and support of Live Oak Clinic. The generosity of the Brazosport community is the reason the clinic has been able to meet the tremendous needs of the indigent uninsured.

~ Mary Fuchs





Spring 2018 Volunteers

Kamini Aggarwal Rosemary Allen Jackie Brewer Beatriz Darst Mary Fuchs Erin Hall Karen Hodge
Carol Janes
Lorraine Johnson
Jennifer Kolthammer
Jeanine Meyer
Mary Meyers
Linda Miles

Wilson Mitchell Rosie Reyna Ruth Roland Amanda Salinas Sarah Sheldon Irene Standard



Volunteers Carol Janes and Ruth Roland

Richard Fugler, D.D.S., M.D.



"Volunteering plays a key role in strengthening our society by acting as a bridge between socioeconomic divides."

January - October 2018 Stats

Patients Served 320
Patients Visits 186
Active Volunteers 40

Value of Medical & Non-medical Volunteer Hours: \$38,500.00

Now is the time to get your flu shot!

According to the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, last winter was the worst recorded flu season in history, with 80,000 deaths from the flu and 106 out of every 100,000 patients ending up in the hospital.



Nurse Bob Edwards and computer volunteer Jackie Brewer



When you shop at AmazonSmile Amazon donates .5% of the purchase price to Live Oak Clinic.

Bookmark the link: http://smile.amazon.com/ch/30-035491 and support us every time you shop. https://www.kroger.com/account/enrollCommunityRewardsNow



Enrollment must be renewed each year in August

DONATIONSMarch - October 2018

DONATIONS & GRANTS

Vasanth & Poornima Bhat
Martin Cornell
Richard Fugler, DDS, MD
Network for Good Via Facebook
Gertrude B. Nielson Charitable Trust
Keith & Susan Plowman
David & Joyce Rencurrel
Janice Spittler-Baldwin

BETSY CARPENTER MEMORIAL DONATION

Charles Carpenter Martha Wallace Richard & Lisa Pierce

EARL ELLENBROOK MEMORIAL DONATION

Sarah, Doug & Samuel Sheldon

CHURCH DONATIONS

St. Jerome Catholic Church Women of St. Michael's

IN-KIND DONATIONS

Covenant Evangelical Presbyterian Church

CHI St. Luke's Health Brazosport

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!



Please consider Live Oak Clinic if you are in the fortunate position of not needing your Required Minimum Distribution for living expenses and are charitably inclined. You can avoid income tax on your required withdrawal by donating your money directly to a qualifying charity.



P. O. Box 3224 Lake Jackson, TX 77566